SUMMER VILLAGE OF SUNDANCE BEACH



RR #1 South, Site 1, Box 28 Thorsby, Alberta, Canada TOC 2P0 Phone 780-389-4409 Fax 780 401 3251

September 12, 2016

Alan Clark,
Petitioners' Representative
14620-104 Ave.
Edmonton, AB T5N 0X4

Dear Mr. Clark:

Re: Petition to Repeal Bylaw 2016-02-Wastewater

The above referenced petition was received by the Summer Village of Sundance Beach on August 17, 2016.

Pursuant to Section 226(1) of the Municipal Government Act, the Chief Administrative Officer of the Summer Village of Sundance Beach examined the petition to determine its sufficiency. He has provided the attached declaration to Council that the petition is insufficient, for the noted reasons.

Accordingly, Council will not be repealing Bylaw 2016-02-Wastewater and it remains in full effect.

However, Council has instructed the CAO to investigate alternative methods of inspecting holding tanks to verify that they do not leak and are in compliance with the requirements of Bylaw 2016-02. Once the investigation is complete, Council will meet to determine the most appropriate course of action moving forward to inspect all holding tanks within the Summer Village, to ensure property owners repair or replace those tanks that leak and ultimately to be able to certify that all holding tanks within the Summer Village comply with Bylaw 2016-02 as determined by a provincially approved inspection method.

Given Council's decision to investigate alternative inspection methods, Council will be amending the requirement that all inspections be complete by September 30, 2016. Council will also consider amending other sections of Bylaw 2016-02 as it deems appropriate, based on feedback received from various ratepayers.

In due course, we will advise all ratepayers of the council's decisions with respect to this important matter.

Yours sincerely

Mayor, On Behalf of Council

Attachment: Declaration of CAO to Council Re: Petition, Sept. 9, 2016.